

YTRRC Committee Meeting

Wednesday 3 November 2021

Via Zoom
6.30pm

Present: Angela Dobbs, Guy Williams, Adam Hawkins, Jo Henley, June Moule, Graham Still, Steve Warren, Phil McQuaid

A G E N D A

Apologies – Simon Rowbottom, Lesley Nesbitt,

Minutes of last meeting - approved

Matters Arising - none

Chairman's report – Steve Warren

SW has been to Sports of Bond Street, shirts can be redesigned in keeping with club colours. SW will speak to Denise regarding design of t-shirts. The shop will not order any more kit pending new design. GS has also sent logo over to Denise

SW has spoken to Mark from Fleet Air Arm and has been given provisional costs for using Fleet Air Arm from 5pm to 9pm, this would be £100 plus VAT. This would include use of the toilets and a member of staff to be there as well. PM said this was reasonable compared to the Nuffield across the road which is £250 for the MOD licence plus a facilities fee and a donation. This would work for the Yeovilton 5k series but not so great for the Easter Bunny race. It was agreed that the club would need to write a letter to the camp to meet to discuss the way forward for the Easter Bunny. SW will also speak to Mark at Fleet Air Arm to determine what parking would be like on Bank Holiday Monday. GW to check on race licence and if this is still in date.

Santa Dash – a flyer has been sorted for this, SW queried how payments would be made for this. GW confirmed this would be done through the website. PM asked if we wanted lanyards with the medals, it was agreed we would order 200 medals.

Refreshments – SW needs to speak to Mike Sheed to discuss this, Mel Dodge has also offered to make cakes etc and will also speak to Mike about this.

Secretary report – Angela Dobbs

Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom

Membership report – Adam Hawkins

4 new members this month, it will soon reach a point where it is not worth joining until January so AH will advise new members of this.

Club Captain – Graham Still

1 person who turned up last week who hadn't registered but otherwise everyone else at track had registered in advance.

Kit – Graham Still

Championship secretary – Lesley Nesbitt

It was agreed that the Severn Bridge Half Marathon on 28th August 2022 would be added to the championship races.

Webmaster – Guy Williams

Awards night – 60 club members who have paid, not including guests. Anita Rufus is co-ordinating the bookings. The website only shows members and not guests but Anita will know the total numbers.

Pub and club runs – Phil McQuaid

PM needs people to come and see him when they arrive at Tuesday club runs as it is now dark so not so easy to see people.

AOB

GS asked about ballot places for London Marathon. SW said it was uncertain as to how many club places we would get or if we would get a place at all due to the number of people who have deferred their entries. Currently we have 2 places. It may well be that because of the lack of races, any club member who has been a member for 2 or more years would be automatically be included in the ballot.

AH also wanted to thank YTRRC members and friends for all their help with the Primary Schools Cross Country. We had 575 children age 6 to 11 from 28 schools who took part in the last race. The races could not happen without the support of club members and friends so thank you. AH is hoping to arrange 3 more events in the spring.

The next meeting will be Wednesday 1 December via Zoom, Meeting ID 839 4259 9954, passcode GDU1ys